PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

8 November 2021

Excellency,

Further to my letter dated 3 November 2021, I have the honour to transmit herewith the
letter dated 8 November 2021 from ILE. Mr. José Alfonso Blanco Conde, Permanent
Representative of the Dominican Republic and H.E. Mr. Enrique Austria Manalo, Permanent
Representative of the Republic of the Philippines, in their capacities as co-facilitators of the 2021
Political Declaration on the implementation of the United Nations Global Plan of Action to
Combat Trafficking in Persons, informing that the silence procedure on the text of the Political
Declaration has not been broken.

In this regard, I have the further honour to inform that, in line with the operative
paragraph 10 of the General Assembly Resolution 75/283, the draft Political Declaration will be
issued as A/76/L.11 and presented for adoption by the Assembly at the opening plenary of the
High-Level Meeting of the General Assembly on the Appraisal of the United Nations Global
" Plan of Action to Combat Trafficking in Persons, to be held on 22-23 November 2021, at UN
Headquarters, New York.

I take this opportunity to thank H.E. Mr. José Alfonso Blanco Conde, Permanent
Representative of the Dominican Republic and H.E. Mr. Enrique Austria Manalo, Permanent
Representative of the Republic of the Philippines, for their steadfastand able leadership as co-
facilitators and express my appreciation to all Member States for their cooperation and support
throughout this process.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.
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Abdulla SHAHID

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers
to the United Nations
New York



